
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER  

Monitoring Requirements Not Met for Last Resorts 

This is a required form by TCEQ and no matter how stupid this is, we must do it. 
I have been fighting this idiocy for over a year and I give up. 

 
Lakewood Village did not collect a coliform sample for Last Resorts in December-January 2020. This was because 
we collect samples for the Rocky Point Water System which supplies you with your water.  There is no water from 
the "Last Resorts" water system - it is inoperative.   Our water system is fully compliant and has not failed any 
testing.  We are located on the adjacent street to Buladora, less than 100 feet from the old Last Resorts System. 

It is IMPOSSIBLE to test water from Last Resorts because there isn't any.   TCEQ requested that we supply you 
with water due to an emergency in August 2020.  Last Resorts is DEAD.  The idiots know that, but the paper 
pushers still say that there has to be labs done even if there is no water to do the test.  You might ask "how can 
you test water that doesn't exist ?"  According to the brainiacs at TCEQ you still have to do the testing even if 
there is no water.  If You can figure that out then let me know 

 The following text is from TCEQ and they say that we have to tell you this no matter how stupid this is:  

Although this incident was not an emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened and what 
we did (are doing) to correct this situation.  We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific 
contaminants on a regular basis. Results of regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking 
water meets health standards. During 12/2020-1/2021 we did not test for coliform bacteria and therefore cannot 
be sure of the quality of your drinking water during that time.  

There is nothing you need to do at this time. You may continue to drink the water. If a situation arises where the 
water is no longer safe to drink, we are required to notify you within 24 hours.  

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have 
received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can 
do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail 

 

What should I do? 
Your water is perfectly fine.  We have been performing all testing on the water for our systems and there are no 
issues.  Don't do anything differently.  Enjoy your life. 

 

What is being done? 
We are testing the water from our Rocky Point System and submitting paperwork to the morons which show both 
Rocky Point and Last Resorts.  All of the testing is perfect as it has been for the ten years we have been operating 
the Rocky Point Water System.   
 
I recognize how dumb this is.  But if you want more information on the insanity that these bureaucrats are forcing 
on Lakewood Village, you can calll Town Hall at 972-294-5555.  This notice is being sent to you by the Town of 
Lakewood Village as emergency operator of the former Last Resorts Water system #0610208.  
 
Thank you,       

 
 
 

Dr. Mark E. Vargus 
Mayor, Town of Lakewood Village 
 

 

Monitoring Violations Notice  February 15, 2022 


